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QuickPoint! – 23 Million Reasons for Metro to 
Repeal Its Construction Excise Tax 
 
By Jakob Puckett 
 
How much do we have to tax something to make it affordable? You might think 
that’s counterintuitive, and you’d be right. But that’s exactly what the Portland-area 
Metro Council is doing with affordable housing through their Construction Excise 
Tax. So what is this tax? For every construction project valued at over $100,000, 
Metro taxes 0.12% of its value, with most of the revenue directed to fund grants to 
plan for affordable housing. 
 
That number may not sound like much, but the Portland City Council also has a 
Construction Excise Tax, only it’s eight times higher than Metro’s, also for housing 
land-use planning. So two councils levy the same tax on the same people for the 
same purpose. 
 
And the money raised rarely goes to constructing housing units. Metro recently 
approved 10 new grants; and while all of them fund more land-use planning 
exercises, none of them actually build new housing. This extra paperwork often 
leads to construction delays, creating an expensive, redundant mess for land 
developers. 
 
And just how expensive has it been? Metro has renewed this tax twice, raising over 
$23 million for these projects, which has just made housing construction $23 
million more expensive. And, in a city where every dollar put towards new housing 
counts, that’s 23 million reasons why Metro should repeal its Construction Excise 
Tax. 
 
 
Jakob Puckett is Research Associate at Cascade Policy Institute, Oregon’s free 
market public policy research organization.  
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